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Shelagh Turner 

For 

themself 

 

Dear legislators, 

 

Please pass the Sales Use Tax Exemption for the fire victims. It's been so 
difficult trying to get enough money to rebuild. I'm a senior citizen on a 
fixed income. My rebuild budget seems to be a moving target when it 
comes to rebuilding my home. I'm just trying to rebuild what I had before 
the fire. I'm not to trying build a new fancier house. State Farm has been a 
small nightmare. I don't know how those people sleep at night. I've had to 
fight them every inch of the way just to get what I paid for in my policy. 
And of course, that's not even enough to rebuild. We all have to use our 
personal property money for rebuilding. And sadly, they'll be almost 
nothing left for landscaping and fencing. 

 

Every little bit of money we can get helps. I just want to be able to get back 
to my house so I can have a decent retirement life. 

 

Thank you for listening. 

Sincerely, 

Shelagh Turner 

Lisa Hughes 

Against 

themself 

 

Dear Chair and members of the committee, 

Thank you for allowing me to submit, written testimony, in support of HBA-
231240. 

My name is Lisa Hughes and I lost my house in the Marshall fire in 
Louisville. Over the course of the last year I have discovered that I am 
under insured in terms of my rebuild based both on my insurance 
coverage, but also based on the amount, it costs to build in Boulder county 
currently. Providing this rebate for survivors of the Marshall fire would help 
me to greatly close the gap in my ability to pay for my house. I lived in 
Louisville for 20 years prior to the fire. I raised my children there and I love 
that community. And my neighbors. I am looking forward to being able to 
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go back later this year and you passing this use tax rebate will help to make 
that possible. 

 

Sincerely 

Lisa Hughes 

Christina Riseman 

For 

themself 

 

Thank you, Mr. Chair and members of the Finance committee, for the 
opportunity to testify in writing. 

 

My name is Christina Riseman, and my husband Seth and I lost our home 
and all of our possessions last year in the Marshall Fire in Louisville, CO. 
Our home was in the Enclave. I am writing to urge the committee to vote 
yes on House Bill 1240, which would provide a sales use tax exemption for 
Marshall Fire victims that rebuild 

their homes.  

 

We, like many others, are underinsured due to the insufficient rebuilding 
costs calculated by the insurance companies. The methods they use to 
calculate what it should cost to rebuild are archaic, non-transparent, and 
ultimately predatory. We grew up on the East Coast and have moved 
around quite a bit since we graduated college; we lived in Houston, Texas, 
and Mumbai, India prior to coming to Louisville Colorado. Once we moved 
to Louisville, we finally felt like we found our home. We have never 
experienced such a warm and welcoming community until we moved here. 
This sense of community was even more evident after the Marshall Fire - 
we knew we lived in such a wonderfully unique place prior to the fire, but 
afterward, all of the community support only served to reinforce how lucky 
we are to live here. We are determined to rebuild here as I said this is the 
one place we finally felt at "home," but the costs of rebuilding are going to 
be challenging and we will need to find many different financial resources 
in the form of loans, etc. in order to stay here due to the underinsurance 
issue. This ultimately will impact our retirement and potentially result in us 
needing to leave the community if we cannot afford to stay here long term 
due to the extra money we need to come up with in order to rebuild due to 
the underinsurance situation. 

 

By passing this bill, you will save us a significant amount of money on our 
rebuild that will not only help to ensure we can stay in this amazing 
community but also reduce the amount of loans we will need to take out to 
stay here.  
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Please vote yes on HB1240.  

 

Thank you for your time.  

 

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 

 

Best, 

Christina & Seth Riseman 

 



Testimony to Support Bill SB143 Concerning administration of retail delivery fees 

March 20, 2023 

 

Good afternoon,  

My name is Laura Williams and I am the local Sales & Use Tax Analyst for Martin 
Marietta in Colorado. 

Martin Marietta is one of the largest building material suppliers in the country with 
over 500 locations in 27 states and 17 locations across Colorado. Looking at the 
whole of Martin Marietta’s business, Colorado is a small fraction. That said, 
Colorado’s complex taxing rules requires more staff than any other state where 
we do business. 

In the case of the retail delivery fee, our programs are written to look at quantity 
of material sold by ticket (or truckload). Orders are placed by quantity of material 
per job, so one sale can lead to multiple deliveries by truck. Invoices are created 
daily based on the deliveries made that day. Our software has no structure to 
add a line item to one specific invoice per delivered job or to separately track this 
fee. 

From our IT group, it would be very expensive to reprogram our systems to follow 
the current retail delivery fee requirements. We would invest more in system 
enhancements than we would likely remit to the State in tax over a 7 to 8 year 
period. 

Since July 2022, we calculate the fee manually to remit monthly to the State 
because our software cannot invoice or tally the retail delivery fee as written in 
the original bill. We actually base our payment on each delivered invoice instead 
of by sale, so the State is receiving more payment than the original bill intended. 
We do this because it is easier to track and present during an audit. 

Bill SB23-143 as introduced allows us to directly pay the retail delivery fee that 
would be invoiced to our customers instead of adding it to the first invoice on 
each delivered job. We support this bill and ask it move forward in its original 
form. 

Thank you for your time and attention. 

 

Laura Williams 

Martin Marietta Materials 

Member of the Coalition to Simplify Colorado Sales & Use Tax 


















